

Girl Scouts of Racine County, Inc. 6240 Bankers Road Racine, WI 53403-9785 262.598.0909/866.534.5715 Fax: 262.598.0898 gsrc@girlscoutsracineco.org www.girlscoutsracineco.org

July 5, 2007

Gary Becker, Mayor City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mayor Becker,

This year marks the 95th Anniversary of Girl Scouts of the United Stated of America.

On October 5, 2007, hundreds of Girl Scouts, their families and friends will gather at Monument Square, to join in a Girl Scout Sing-a-Long.

We respectfully request the City of Racine, the Common Council and the Public Works and Services Committee to grant Girl Scouts of Racine County, Inc. permission to close Monument Square Drive on October 5, 2007 from 5:00-7:30 pm. This closure is necessary to ensure the safety of our guests and accommodate the number of participants we anticipate. The actual event will take place from 5:30-7:00 pm. As per the policies for closing Monument Square Drive, we have contacted all the businesses on Monument Square Drive to notify them of this event.

If I can answer any questions regarding the event to expedite the approval of the closure of Monument Square Drive, please feel free to contact me at 262.598.0909 or mblack@girlscoutsracineco.org.

Yours in Girl Scouting,

May Black

Mary Black

Program Manager

